## **Nancy Barry**

From: executive\_director@myamea.org
Sent: Sunday, November 26, 2023 5:55 PM

**To:** Nancy Barry

**Subject:** [EXT] 2024 AMEA Lightning Round Acceptance

## **CAUTION: Email Originated Outside of Auburn.**



## Alabama Music Educators Association

Rusty Logan, Executive Director 2020 Janabrooke Lane Auburn, AL (334) 663-1702 executive director@myamea.org

November 26, 2023

Dear Nancy Barry,

Congratulations! Your presentation, "They Don't Know How to Be Students": Strategies for Teaching the Post-COVID Music Student, has been selected for the Lightning Round presentation at the AMEA Professional Development Conference to be held at the Birmingham-Jefferson Convention Complex on January 18-20, 2024. Please reply to this email to confirm your acceptance to present.

The Lightning Round session is scheduled for Saturday, January 20, 2024, at 10:30 AM – 12:00 PM in the Von Braun Center South Ballroom 1. These short presentations are limited to no more than 10 minutes. A timer will be used. A/V (projector, screen, and sound amplification) will be available in the room but time setting up or adjusting the equipment will be counted as part of your time.

Please keep in mind that AMEA policy requires all **IN-STATE** presenters who are Music Educators to be members in good standing of NAfME and register for the conference. Please visit the <u>conference page of AMEA's website</u> and take care of your NAfME membership and conference pre-registration before the conference. Out-of-state presenters will receive complimentary conference registration.

Please feel free to contact me at executive\_director@myamea.org , if you need additional information. Again,

congratulations and we look forward to your presentation!

Sincerely, Rusty